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August 13, 2018 

 

Mayor Casey Urlacher 

Village of Mettawa 

26225 North Riverwoods Blvd 

Box M 

Mettawa, IL 60045 

 

Dear Mayor Urlacher, 

 

Congratulations!  I am pleased to notify you that the Lake County Stormwater Management Commission (SMC) 

has approved your petition for re-certification of the Watershed Development Ordinance enforcement for Standard 

and Isolated Wetland Provisions.   

 

At the August 2018 Lake County Stormwater Management Commission meeting, the commission discussed the 

status for the Village of Mettawa.  The Commission approved the following conditions placed on the Village of 

Mettawa certification status:  

 

• SMC and the Village will continue coordination to resolve the non-compliant fill site at 14250 Old 

School Road.  WDO compliance is required to assure the development does not increase flood and 

drainage hazards to others, or create unstable conditions susceptible to erosion [WDO Purpose 102.03]. 

 

• SMC will conduct concurrent reviews on isolated wetland submittals for a period of two years. The 

IWLC certification does not authorize the community to perform wetland jurisdictional determinations 

(JD).  JDs may only be performed by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers or SMC. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to upholding, at a minimum, the WDO development standards in your community. 

 

Please call Scott Griffith at (847) 377-7701 if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

LAKE COUNTY STORMWATER MANAGEMENT COMMISSION 

 
Kurt Woolford, P.E., CFM 

Chief Engineer 

 

C: Craig Taylor – SMC Chair 

 Marilyn Sucoe – IDNR-OWR 

Yamin Yamin – James Anderson Company   

  


